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November 5, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

This letter transmits an ordinance that enacts a memorandum of agreement (MOA) that will enable King County to continue to provide self-insured medical, dental, vision, and life insurance programs for King County employees represented by Amalgamated Transit Union, Local 587 (ATU).

The County’s Strategic Plan goals of achieving economic sustainability with respect to labor costs; and its goals of recruiting, retaining and developing quality employees is advanced by the enclosed ordinance.  If approved, this ordinance will ratify a memorandum of agreement between King County and ATU that increases the annual allowance for vision hardware from $130 every 24 months to $200 every 24 months.

The County and ATU negotiate benefits for the members of ATU through an ongoing committee process.  This memorandum of agreement amends the current benefits agreement with ATU, which was previously coded as MOA 410U0117 and expires on December 31, 2019.  This MOA, along with the ATU collective bargaining agreement, can be found on the Office of Labor Relations’ website at:  https://www.kingcounty.gov/depts
/executive/labor-relations.aspx.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and ATU.  The agreement compares favorably with other health benefits agreements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation keeps King County’s fiscal stewardship commitment to the public by managing its costs in a sustainable and predictable manner.



[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have questions, please contact Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-263-2898.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
	Megan Pedersen, Director, Office of Labor Relations  


	
	



